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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           January 8, 2015

Diane Austin called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Gary Stewart, present; Julie Bearss, present.
RESOLUTION 2015-3: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-4:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the minutes of the 

December 23, 2014 Regular Meeting with amended resolution; this was seconded by John Hayes.

Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:
Bob Grudosky, FD/Resident 
Thomas Repcik, Employee/Resident
Scott Hall, Road Department
Tony Lombardo, FD
There were no comments or questions at this time.

Correspondence   

--Regional Oil & Gas Exercise - re: Portage County EMA
OLD BUSINESS

--Firefighters’ Dependents’ Fund – need Chairperson and Secretary
   The Chairperson will be Sandra Templeton and the Secretary will be Thomas Repcik.
NEW BUSINESS

There was no New Business to discuss at this time.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Capt. Gary Stewart - Fire Department Report

Alarms

--There were 11 EMS, 1 fire, 0 service and 0 false alarms.
--There was 1 M/A given, 0 received and 0 concurrent EMS alarms.
Grants
--He was given notification that Edinburg Fire has been approved to purchase new extrication tools/equipment in the amount of $20,850.00.  No matching funds are required.  The process will take approximately two to six weeks. They will choose the option of paying for the equipment then having it directly shipped from the quote estimator to the Fire Department. 
--Diane asked him if he will be investigating the furnace issue.  He said yes.
--He reported that Joe Corbin forgot to complete and turn in his timesheet during the recent pay period.  Diane told him to tell Joe to fill one out and it will be included in the next meeting.  Diane said that he will need to be more responsible for this in the future.

--The computer software (previously approved for purchase) has been found for half the price by a different vendor.  Diane said go ahead and save the money.

--He asked and Judy confirmed that the bill for the hazmat recovery costs was submitted to the attorney.    
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--He reported that Scott received his Commercial Driver’s License (CDL) today.

--Jack Moss had trapped three beavers.  Jack hasn’t seen a lot of activity (because it’s so cold); he tore out some of the dam and he said the water is down. 

--They’ve been patching and plowing roads.  

--They’re working on a truck to get another plow ready to go.  

--Another beaver problem has been sited.  He’s not sure who owns the property.  It’s between 4513 and 4621 Porter Road. There is no immediate danger of it affecting the roads - there’s a pretty good ditch and         crossover pipe.  He will talk to Mr. Bauman and keep an eye on it.  
--They took some of the Christmas lights down and will get the remainder and pack them away shortly. 

--Thomas asked him if he ordered the salt from Morton yet.  He said he had not.  He will stop by and see Thomas to go over this and place the order.  Kevin said there’s no room for more salt right now, though.  He said the [free] table salt is really hard to work with because it freezes solid.

From his report: 
--They built a set of steps for the used oil container at the recycle center.

--They will be cleaning out the garage for better maneuverability and making a list of the items to discard.

--At the Cemetery, they picked up branches, empty trash barrels and gravel (from plowing).
Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 11 phone calls.       

--Two permits were issued.
--She met with Repasky (the Marina) and they are working to resolve the sign issue.  He has the paperwork and application and it should be taken care of within the next two weeks.  
--The Zoning Commission meeting has been rescheduled for January 22 at 7:00 p.m.

--She asked about replacing the malfunctioning recording device used for meetings.  Judy said she’s looking into it.  Until then the Trustees and Zoning Commission will share the one that is working.    

Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer Report 

She presented the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary

--COBRA - She’s been talking to them and getting a lot of good information.  She will bring final information to the Trustees after gathering more information.  Reorganization meeting is on January 15, 2015 @ 7 pm in the Administration Office.
TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Sandra Templeton

--She had nothing further to report at this time.

--She requested an executive session to discuss personnel issues.
John Hayes

--He thanked Kevin for keeping the roads safe. Overall, he is proud to have him as Road Supervisor.

--He congratulated Scott for getting his CDL.  
Diane Austin

--She had nothing further to report at this time.

RESOLUTION 2015-5:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the payment of the bills; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 

Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-6:  A motion was made by John Hayes to enter into an executive session at 
7:50 p.m. to discuss personnel; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.    Roll call shows: 
Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.    
RESOLUTION 2015-7:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to come out of executive session at 

8:44 p.m.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-8:  A motion was made by Diane Austin that the meeting be adjourned at 
8:44 p.m. this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Chairperson
               John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    ____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Trustee 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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